Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 21 April 2010 at Corbett Primary School
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 



District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: D Kimbley, B Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. L Jones, S Homer
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
398. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Mrs. J Humphries, Karin Hampton and County Cllr. B Edwards.
399. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 402 Highways – Central reservation outside Post Office.
400. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 17 March 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. It was agreed that these would be signed by the Chairman as a correct record at the next meeting. 

401. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Gospel Ash Road Speed / Safety issues
The Chairman reported that he and the Vice-Chairman had met with David Wright of Highways, one colleague, PC Chris Baker and a PCSO from Kinver police station. The concerns were discussed and various possible solutions. It was stated that signs could be easily erected – 6-8 weeks. It was suggested that a 40mph limit be imposed along Gospel Ash Road from Watery Lane to the Royal Oak junction area. A further 40mph restriction could be placed along Six Ashes Road from the Royal Oak vicinity up to the village 30mph signs, although a change of speed would take considerably more time. Cllr. Edwards had e-mailed Highways to pledge his support for the improvements.
b. Pooleys Guide

The Clerk reported that Pooleys Guide is a flight guide that sets the standard in aeronautical information and presentation. It is published annually and can be purchased at a cost of £37.95 inc VAT. It was agreed that Cllr. Homer and Cllr. McCardle would try and obtain a copy of the relevant pages from their contacts.
c. Meeting with South Staffordshire Council 20 October 2010

David Pattison had confirmed that he and Andy Johnson would attend the Parish Council meeting on the 20 October 2010.
d. Abbotts Fall

The Clerk had spoken with Val Davies and Lucy Macdonald. They have arranged to meet with the owner in the next couple of weeks to discuss her intentions with respect to weddings etc.

e. Gas Tanks
Val Davies had provided the Clerk with information on gas tanks and the requirement for planning. Although, she stated that where permission was required but not applied for, the subsequent application would more than likely be approved. They cannot be sited in front of the front elevation, therefore the Clerk was requested to contact Val Davies to confirm whether permission had been obtained.
402. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Highways had responded to the Clerk’s letter. They had met with Mr. Fowler. The work will be carried out in due course. The policy on Grit Bins is currently under review.
The Rights of Way Assistant had confirmed work on footpath 12 – Holy Cross Church was now complete. The County ranger had also inspected footpath 12 – Ivy Cottage and issued a job sheet for clearance work.

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor raised concerns over the central reservation outside the Post Office. A large piece of tarmac has lifted, there are also problems with wagons and 4x4’s parking on there. It was suggested that bollards be placed there to prevent the parking. The Clerk agreed to contact Highways.

Concerns were expressed as to why local roads are being surface dressed when it was felt the resources would be better aimed at the current pot hole situation.

Cllr. Mrs. Jones had noted that there was no Give Way sign at the end of New Road, opposite the Quarry. The Clerk agreed to confirm this and speak to Highways if necessary.

403. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

There were no reports from Committee Representatives.
404. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public attended the meeting.
405. ACCOUNTS 2009-10

The Clerk was thanked and congratulated on the presentation of the accounts. Cllr. Mrs. Jones requested details of the age of the unpresented cheques. It was confirmed that these mostly related to March 2010 expenditure, with a couple being February 2010. Approval of the accounts was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Snelson, all were in favour. The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed. The books will be passed to Bill Hayhurst for the internal audit.

The Risk Assessment and Internal Controls will be reviewed next month.

406. FINANCE
Cheques

The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Tudor
a) Clerk – Petty Cash




£10.86
b) Aon Limited – insurance



£420.67
c) Corbett Primary School (Room Hire)

£10.00
407. PLANNING MATTERS
It was noted that the last application had been viewed on-line by the majority of Cllrs. The paper copy was left at the Post Office, this had worked particularly well.
a. Received 
a. APP/C3430/A/10/2124191 Halfpenny Green Vineyards – Extension to the existing café – No further comments

b. Received and Responded

a. PA/10/00189/FUL Broadfields Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington – Construction of a basement to an agricultural workers dwelling – no objections
c. Outcomes

a. PA/09/00684/FUL – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Bobbington – Fishing Lake – Approved.

b. PA/10/00031/FUL – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Bobbington - Extension to existing winery building – Approved.

408. AIRFIELD MATTERS

The WAAG AGM is to be held on 29 April 2010. 

The Parish Council’s response to the Core Strategy had been submitted. The Airport has also filed a response – they are not in favour of many of the elements – the response can be viewed on-line. In light of this the mothballing of WAAG may be deferred.

409. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Planning lists 26/2/10, 5/3/10, 12/3/10, 19/3/10, and 24/3/10
Playground literature

SSC Audit Committee 20/4/2010

SSC Regulatory Committee

CPRE – Letter of thanks

KOSSMIC – Letter of thanks

Corbett School – Letter of thanks

Shropshire Link – Local development framework site allocations

Staffordshire County Council – Mineral madness Campaign success

Community Council of Staffordshire –Press release engagement project for the Community Council of Staffordshire

SSC Local Development Framework – core strategy policy choices consultation
Inter Parish Games
SSC Health Scrutiny Panel 15/4/2010

Community Council of Staffordshire – Link – Local Involvement network 

SSC Community and Environmental Services Scrutiny Panel
SSC Regulatory Committee 30/3/2010 
410. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Garden Competition is to be held in 2010. The last award was given for the best Floral Frontage. Cllrs were asked to make suggestions for this years competition at the next meeting, those briefly discussed included the best vegetable, children’s garden or scarecrow.

Cllr. McCardle reminded the meeting that he was to assume the position of Chairman of the District Council in two weeks. He requested the Cllrs inform him on any special birthdays or celebrations within the Parish.
Cllr. Homer raised concerns over bird scarers. The Chairman agreed that in recent weeks these have been going off during the night / early morning. It was suggested that unless they knew where they were sited, there was nothing further that could be done at this stage.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   26 May 2010 – at Gospel Ash Methodist Church
Meeting Closed 8.40pm
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